Ceiriog Uchaf Cyngor Cymuned Community Council

Minutes of meeting held Tuesday 6" August 2019

Present — Clirs J Greatorex (Chair), GM Jones, E.W Morris, JW Thomas, T Bates (WCBC)
Apologies — Clirs KL Benning, F.Evans -Swogger, E.Owens
Declaration of interest —

Minutes of last meeting held on 3™ July found to be a correct record. Proposed by Clir GM
Jones & seconded by Clir JW Thomas

Matters Arising -

192 Police Report —

no Police Report had been received

193 Community Agent —

Cllr Greatorex e-mailed Rob Lowden on 3™ July & received reply 3™ August. Neither agent
from Glyn Ceiriog or Glyntraian wish to do more hours. Apparently funding from Welsh
Government is definitely in place for 2 years. It was suggested that a notice should be
posted asking for applications of interest in the post, for 10-12 hours a week.

194 Finance/Bank -

Since the last meeting, monthly statement not yet received. Balance £2,273.00;
outstanding cheques £1,149.49

195 Planning -

no planning applications have been received.

196 Roads & Lighting — -

‘What is the situation regarding lighting faults in Tregeiriog.? Ifor Richards is concerned
that access to the stream should remain once the wall has been repaired in Llanarmon. Clir
Greatorex had a visit from Rebecca Morgan WCBC. Business & investment leader & took
her on the Rhiwlas road to explain that the most important thing she could do was to fix
the road’. She will ‘get on’ to Highways. Clir Bates noted that WCBC have downgraded
many roads in the valley to unclassified, which will have no maintenance.

197 Report from Committee Reps. -

Clerk had received a report from NALC via OVW advising not to g};/e financial assistance to
the church.



198 A.Q.B. — The Chairman had received 3 requests for information re CCTV from the
police, re specified cars acting suspiciously Current draft code for CCTV has been written
very strictly by Cllr Benning & in his absence, the chairman requested that this code could
be relaxed slightly to enable information to be passed to the police. A proposal to relax the
code was proposed by Clir Morris & seconded by Clir EM Jones.

Clir Morris noted that WCBC have been doing a good job hedge-cutting & it was also noted
that a good job had been done in the churchyard over the summer months.

Cllr Bates informed the meeting that ‘Wayfarers’’was to be closed in September for repair
work being undertaken by GLASS, who have been most helpful, as have NRW. WCBC is now
backing grant application for further improvements.

Meeting closed 8.40 pm NEXT MEETING TUESDAY 3" September



